
 

Congratulations to the 2018 SBL Travel Grant recipients 
 

   

 

Richard Beckford 
Jamaica Theological 

Seminary 
(Jamaica) 

Rachel Borovsky 
Tel Aviv University 

(Israel) 

Isabel Aparecida Felix 
University of Coimbra 

(Portugal) 

Lallawmzuala Khiangte 
Aizawl Theological 

College 
(India) 

    
Dogara Ishaya Manomi 

Johannes Gutenberg 
University 
(Nigeria) 

Alexander Panayotov 
Centre for Advanced 

Study 
(Bulgaria) 

Vuyani Sindo 
Stellenbosch University 

(South Africa) 

Annelle Sabanal 
Asian Theological 

Seminary 
(Philippines) 

 

The SBL International Travel Awards offer opportunities to current SBL members outside North America 
to attend the Annual or International Meeting, to participate in the program, to enhance their professional 
development, and to build their network with fellow scholars. These grants help facilitate the work of 
Program Units and the International Cooperation Initiative (“ICI”). These grants are intended to support 
underrepresented and underresourced scholars. As such, preference will be given to women, people of 
historically underrepresented ethnicities, and members from ICI-qualifying countries. A key criterion is an 
applicant’s demonstrable financial need. 

The International Travel Awards defray transportation, hotel accommodations, and other expenses 
incurred for the Annual or International Meetings.  

Four International Travel Award Panels (ITAP) administer the awards each year, serving four geographic 
regions: 

Africa and Middle East- Madipoane Masenya, Dora Mbuwayesango, Louis Jonker 

Asia and Pacific- Elaine Wainwright, Nasili Vaka’uta, Louis Jonker 

Eastern Europe- Ester Petrenko, Benjamin Giffone, Louis Jonker 

Latin America and Caribbean- Juan Tebes, Pablo Andiñach, Louis Jonker 

We would like express our sincere thanks to all applicants and donors of the Society. Your contributions 
to the Society of Biblical Literature strengthen our mission to foster biblical scholarship globally. 


